
                                 Minutes of the Regular Bradford Township Meeting 

7:00 p.m. Monday June 10, 2019  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

      The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Richard Hansen. Present were 

Richard Hansen, John Hass, Bryan Hathaway, Brenda Smith, Tom Anderson, Justin 

Anderson, Gary Larson, Ann Edwards, Dan Kokora, and Wayne Seiberlich. All rose and 

pledged allegiance to the flag 

      The minutes of last month’s meeting were read and approved. The motion was made 

by John Hass and seconded by Bryan Hathaway. 

      Lake Francis resident, Dan Kokora, stated his home had been broken into this past 

winter. He wants to promote a community awareness program and asked if the township 

would help purchase signs. Bryan Hathaway moved to purchase 10 signs. John Hass 

seconded and the motion passed unanimously. The township will install them.  

      Wayne Seiberlich introduced himself and stated he is the Isanti County Deputy 

assigned to our area. He, Dan, and Gary Larson will coordinate to post information on 

our web site. 

      Ann Edwards asked for additional speed limit signs near the west public access to 

Long Lake. We will add at least one south of Captains.   

      Bryan Hathaway presented two quotes for updating the Whitetail building. One from 

Lind/Nelson for $41,984.58 and one from Northern Maintenance for $34,838.00. John 

Hass moved to do the work. Bryan Hathaway seconded and the motion passed 

unanimously. Richard Hansen moved to accept the lower quote from Northern 

Maintenance. John Hass seconded and the motion passed with Bryan Hathaway 

abstaining.  

      Justin Anderson reported on progress of culvert replacement and road repairs. He is 

still waiting for various permits. 

      Justin stated that Lakewood south of Penzimas needs work. Roanoke and Vale into 

Jeff Engquist’s both need gravel. 

      Richard will contact Attorney Grant Lindberg to get an opinion about 291st Avenue 

NW in section 26. 

      Brenda Smith presented the treasurer’s report. John Hass moved to approve the 

treasurer’s report and pay the claims. Bryan Hathaway seconded and the motion passed 

unanimously. 

      Updated driveway permits will be printed. No refunds.  

      Justin is finding medical insurance himself. We will pay up to $400.00 per month. 

Anything over is his responsibility. 

      Richard will discuss our road ordinance with Attorney Grant Lindberg. 

      We will not do anything to the cul-de-sac on Tamarack Street NW as was requested 

by Tony Popescu. 

      The phone system will be shifted to Verizon this month. 

      We adjourned at 9:40 p.m. The motion made by John Hass and seconded by Bryan 

Hathaway. 

 

                                                                                                   

 

                                                                                                   Thomas L. Anderson, clerk                                



                                                                                               

                                                                                                  

 

                                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 


